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Beyond Listening 
Pastor Jerry 
 
In his autobiography, Narrative of the Life of Freder-
ick Douglass, An American Slave, Douglass tells how 
in 1832, he became the slave of one Thomas Auld, 
who treated his slaves with both cruelty and neglect. 
But then Auld went to a Methodist camp meeting and 
got converted. He became a fervent Christian and 
was soon a Methodist class leader and ñexhorterò at 
revival meetings. But Douglassôs faint hope that his 
ownerôs newfound faith would make him more merciful was quickly 
snuffed out. If anything, Auld became worse. Douglass writes, ñPrior to his 
conversion, he relied upon his own depravity to shield and sustain him in 
his savage barbarity; but after his conversion, he found religious sanction 
and support for his slaveholding crueltyò (Narrative, 54). You see, White 
Christians had worked so hard and so successfully to justify the slavery 
that powered their economy and supplied their wealth that Christianity 
had ended up becoming a tool of that evil, rather than a challenge to it. 
Douglass writes: ñOf all slaveholders with whom I have ever met, religious 
slaveholders are the worst. I have ever found them the meanest and bas-
est, the most cruel and cowardly, of all othersò (77-78).  

Had I read this just a few months ago, I would have just shaken my head 
with disgust at how awful those Christians were back then, then moved 
on. Today I canôt. Last week I read White Too Long: The Legacy of White 
Supremacy in American Christianity, by Robert P. Jones, and the book 
has shaken me. Jones is not only a historian and theologian, but is the 
CEO of the Public Religion Research Institute, and his book isnôt just 
about those bad old Christians. Itôs about us. 

Jones describes the Christian embrace of chattel slavery before 1865, 
then traces the same strain from then to now. White Christianity has re-
sisted Black equality at every stage of our history. Then, in his fifth chap-
ter, Jones brings to bear the results of social research from PRRI. The 
institute has developed a ñRacism Indexò ï a set of fifteen questions that 
measure a personôs awareness of and views concerning racial discrimina-
tion in our country. By that measure, white Christians hold the most racist 
views in the country, more so than non-white Americans (no surprise 
there) but also dramatically more than white non-religiously-affiliated 
Americans. Using the tools of statistical analysis, Jones isolates all the 
other possible factors that could influence attitudes ï age, sex, income, 
education, rural vs. urban, and so on ï and even taking all those other 
factors into account, the best predictor of whether people will hold racist 
views is whether they are white Christians. 

Continued on page 3 
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OFFICE HOURS 

Monday - Thursday 

9:00 am - 12 pm 

Sermon Series: Fleshing Out God 

Incarnation in Christian Life 
 

Saturday-Sunday, September 5-6  
Living Room Worship: Available @ 6:00pm Saturday, Lake Street 
Facebook page 

Traditional worship with Communion: 9:00am. Radio 92.1 FM, 
Livestreamed on Facebook.  

Sermon: ñFleshing Out the Churchò 
Ephesians 3:11-21 
 

Saturday-Sunday, September 12-13  
Living Room Worship: Available @ 6:00pm Saturday, Lake Street 
Facebook page 

Traditional worship: 9:00am. Radio 92.1 FM, Livestreamed on 
Facebook.  

Sermon: ñFleshing Out Scriptureò 
John 1:1-5, 14-17 
 

The Bible Story Journey (II) 
 

Saturday-Sunday, September 19-20 
Living Room Worship: Available @ 6:00pm Saturday, Lake Street 
Facebook page 

Traditional worship: 9:00am. Radio 92.1 FM, Livestreamed on 
Facebook.  

Sermon: ñConquestò 
Joshua 1-6 
 

Saturday-Sunday, September 26-27  
Living Room Worship: Available @ 6:00pm Saturday, Lake Street 
Facebook page 

Traditional worship: 9:00am. Radio 92.1 FM, Livestreamed on 
Facebook.  

Sermon: ñGod and Genocideò 
Joshua 7-13, 24 
 
 

*The Communion liturgy will be presented live in the 9:00 service 
on the first Sunday of the month. Each participant should have his 
or her own bread and cup. Yes, toast and coffee are fine. As     
always, United Methodists serve Open Communion, welcoming all 
to Christôs table, which is fortunate since Iôm not sure how weôd 
enforce limits online anyway. 

н 

A COMMUNITY OF WORSHIP 

We seek to be a community of expectant, God-centered worship, through word and 
sacrament and Godôs gift of music ï offering together our utmost for Godôs highest. 



 

 

From page 1 

It gets worse. We might say, ñBut are those people really Chris-
tian? A lot of people claim to be Christian on surveys but have little 
or no connection with the church.ò So Jones specifically asked 
questions to test this. He discovered that people who attend church 
weekly are at least as likely to hold racist views as those who show 
up only a few times a year. Exposure to church does not seem to 
make things better. Ah, but isnôt that really just those Bible-
thumping Evangelicals in the South? No. Jones separated white 
Christianity into three families ï Evangelical, Mainline Protestant, 
and Catholic ï and while white Evangelicals do lead the pack in 
racist attitudes, the difference is not huge. Jones writes, ñThe data 
suggest that white Christian churches, both Protestant and Catho-
lic, have served as institutional spaces for the preservation and 
transmission of white supremacist attitudes. Rather than decon-
structing this racist ideology, most white Christian churches have 
protected white supremacy by dressing it in theological garb, giving 
it a home in a respected institution, and calibrating it to local cultur-
al sensibilitiesò (182). 

When the protests over the murder of George Floyd began, I wrote 
a column for our weekly ñConnectionsò e-newsletter, saying that 
the best thing for me ï a privileged white person in America ï to do 
was to listen and learn. That was true. Black voices need to be 
heard themselves, not repackaged and white-splained by people 
like me. But then, what comes after listening? This month, we will 
begin conversations within our church, listening to those voices to-
gether, and listening to each other. (More details are on the Spiritu-
al Formation page.) I donôt know what steps come next, but we 
need to step out together. As Jones powerfully concludes, ñThe 
question today is whether we white Christians will awaken to see 
what has happened to us, and to grasp once and for all how white 
supremacy has robbed us of our own heritage and of our ability to 
be in right relationships with our fellow citizens, with ourselves, and 
even with our Godò (236).  

 
HAVE YOU FOUND US 
ONLINE? 
 
Our website 
www.lakestreetumc.org 
always has 
the most up 
to date      
calendar, 
news, online 
giving and 
more.  Visit it  
often for past 
sermon   
recordings, past Circuit  
Riders, and a direct link to 
our Facebook page. 
 
ADDRESS CHANGES 
If you have had an  
address change within the 
past four months and are 
receiving the Circuit  Rider 
newsletter electronically, 
please send your new  
address to the church   
office:  adminsec 
@lakestreetumc.org. 
 
Because your issue does 
not go to the post office, 
there is no Address      
Service Requested   
changes that come back 
to the church. We         
appreciate your help to 
keep our database up to 
date.   

 
September Circuit Rider  

Deadline is  
Wednesday, August 19th 

for   
Thursday August 27th 

mailing 
 

Be sure to send your news 
to Ellen Prellwitz at 
Adminsec 

@lakestreetumc.org 
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Worship in September 

Perhaps to no oneôs surprise, when our Church Council met in August, they 
chose not to initiate a return to in-person worship, even on a limited basis.   Al-
though the rate of new Covid-19 cases nationwide is (at the moment) trending 
slightly downward, Wisconsin is not really a part of that, and Eau Claire and 
Chippewa counties are not doing as well. We long for the time when we can tru-
ly be together - with hugs and singing and without the fear of harming others - 
but we arenôt there. So until further notice we will continue our primary worship 
by radio and Facebook on Sunday, and our online edition - ñLiving Room Wor-
shipò - on Saturday nights.  

This month, Pastor Jerry will conclude his sermon series reflecting on the Chris-
tian doctrine of Incarnation and resume the Bible Story Journey story-sermon 
series that he began in June.  

 

 

mailto:adminsec@lakestreetumc.org.
mailto:adminsec@lakestreetumc.org.
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A COMMUNITY OF INCLUSIVE WELCOME 

Prayer Requests  

Caring for each other in a pan-
demic is not only more crucial, but 
more difficult. Our family and 
friends who are homebound or 
who live in assisted living or long-
term care facilities are dependent 
on phone calls for contact with the 
world beyond their home. Our reg-
ular sharing of prayer concerns is 
limited too, without the Prayers of 

the People during morning worship. 

But that only means that we need to be more inten-
tional in our care. Are you a part of our email pray-
er chain? If you arenôt and would like to be, simply 
contact Pastor Jerry. This is one of our primary 
ways now of knowing how to care for each other. 
And once youôve prayed, you might think about 
making a call or sending a card to someone youôve 
prayed for. 

We embrace all of Godôs children as persons of sacred worth regardless of race, gender, ethnicity, socio-economic 
status, national origin, culture, tradition, physical or mental ability, sexual orientation, gender identity, or any other dif-

ference real or perceived, and welcome all people into the life of this congregation. 

Hello all Stampers out 
there!   
 
Hope you are catching 
up on your own cards 
and sending them to 
family and friends. 
             
We were not able to 
meet together for the past four months, so 
individual stampers made the 35 cards 
each and sent them out on their 
own!  Thank each one of you for your dedi-
cation.  Keep well and keep safe every-
one.  We will meet again. 

Whatôs Happening with IM Church? 

 

For many of our IM Church participants, this has been a very lonely 
time.  Socialization is very important to most of our participants, yet Special 
Olympics has been canceled, jobs have been affected - hours have been 
reduced or eliminated, and many have no families, so they are really miss-
ing IM Church. 

The IM Church core team, which includes representatives from Lake Street, 
Newman Center, Emmanuel Lutheran, Spirit Lutheran, St. James Catholic, 
and St. Raymond Catholic has been trying to keep in touch with our partici-
pants through Lake Streetôs Facebook page, the IM Church Facebook 
page, and through letters with prayers, activities, and even pictures of some 
of us showing what gives us joy, like the one at the right. 

If you have ideas for activities that could be mailed or that you could lead 
through Facebook, please let Katie know.  If you would be willing to add a 
greeting to the next mailer or to Facebook, let Katie know at this email:   
jkkroll@outlook.com. 

Here are your two favorite 

IM church greeters. Kathie 

and Calvin miss seeing your 

smiling faces, as well as we 

Thanks to all of you who sent e-mails 

or cards for our 60th wedding anniversary 

on August 14th. Weôre thankful for our 

many friends at LSUMC.   

ï Dave and Jennie Stratton 

mailto:jkkroll@outlook.com
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ARCW Wish List for  
September: Peanut Butter 
 
We hope during September 
youôll be able to support our 
local AIDS Resource Center of 
Wisconsin Food Pantry by do-
nating a jar of peanut butter. 
Through this ministry lake 
Street helps to provide nour-
ishing foods to those people in 
our community who are con-
fronted with HIV and AIDS. 
Place your item in the AIDS 
Food Pantry box located near 
the entrance to Fellowship 
Hall.  
 
The ARCW Food Pantry was 
happy to receive 36+ rolls of 
bathroom tissue in August 
from members of Lake Street. 
Your support touches many in 
our community. Thanks for 
your generosity. 
 
 
We continue to deliver 
SCRIP cards right to your 

door. 
 

Simply phone Dave Doxsie        
(920-915-1134) with your 
Scrip    order and he will de-
liver to your home. He needs 
to get out of the house, so 
please do not hesitate to 
call.     

 
 
 
 
 
 

Buy Scrip Support LSUMC 

A COMMUNITY OF COMPASSIONATE OUTREACH 

 
Pop-Up Pantry a Success 

 

On August 14th twenty-one 
volunteers from Lake Street 
distributed essential food 
items to 230 Chippewa Val-
ley families. Lake Street also 
contributed $1000 to spon-
sor the event. The Mission 
Team hopes Lake Street can 
sponsor and provide volun-
teers for more events this 
fall.  

 

Stay tuned for dates and how you 
might be able to help. Our October 
Loose Change Mission offering will 
be designated for this ministry. 

 

 

 

Mission Team Update-September 

Family Promise of the Chippewa Valley-Beacon House continues 
to provide food and shelter to families who are homeless.  Since 
the Pandemic started, they have been utilizing their staff as the 
overnight volunteers while church families continue to provide sup-
per meals and financial support.  It currently costs approximately 
$100 per night to support overnight host staff.  This staffing model 
will remain in place the remainder of the year.  Our next opportuni-
ties to prepare meals for Beacon House are the weeks of October 
11
th
-October 17

th
 and December 13

th
-December 19

th
.  Currently the 

supper host only prepares and drops off the meal, staff at Beacon 
House serve the meal.  If you are able to prepare a meal during 
one of these weeks, please contact Kent Gierhart at 715-864-2056.  
Since we cannot support Beacon House at this time with overnight 
volunteers, the Mission team would like to support Beacon House 
financially.  During our week Lake Street would provide 5 overnight 
hosts which is currently costing Beacon House $500 to staff.  The 
virtual loose change offering in September is for Beacon 
House to help defray the overnight hosts costs.  Please con-
sider supporting this mission to help homeless families in our com-
munity.  Please send your check to the church office and indicate 

Our time and talents and resources are not gifts for our enjoyment but a calling to serve others,  
particularly the marginalized and those without other defenders.  

We seek to serve God by serving Godôs children in our community, our nation, and our world.  
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Sunday School in a Box 

Hello Families! 

I want to take a brief moment of your time to explain our new ñSunday 
School in a Boxò program for the fall. As you may have guessed, we 
are unfortunately unable to meet in person still. That doesnôt mean that 
Sunday school is not in session! In place of our in person class, we 
are going to have take home boxes available for children K-5. The ac-
tivities in the boxes will go along with the 
sermons that Jerry is preaching on Sunday 

mornings. Each box will included needed materials as well as directions 
for whatever activity or craft that is taking place. These boxes will be 
available for pick up from the church or can be dropped off at your home 
if you live in the Eau Claire area. To sign your kids up email me at ken-
na@lakestreetumc.org.  
 
Iôm very excited for the opportunity to adjust and keep our kids learning! 

Missing you all, Kenna Szymanski 

A COMMUNITY OF SPIRITUAL FORMATION 

We seek to be a place where all Godôs children, of all ages and abilities, can grow together in knowledge and faith, 
through study, through participation in worship, and through service to others. 

TP & PT Rolls! 

We are in need of toilet 
paper and paper towel 
tubes! Save yours and 
drop them by the church 
office!  

ï Kenna 

Conversations on Race 

As a nation, we are already having a huge ñconversationò about race, ever since the deaths of 

George Floyd, Breonna Taylor, and Arnauld Amaury pricked our consciences and spurred so many 

into action. But ñconversationò is in quotation marks, because what most of us have experienced has 

not been anything that really fits that term. We have heard shouted slogans, and seen the internet 

version, memes. We have heard some call all protestors ñriotersò and the others call all police offic-

ers ñmurderers.ò We probably all know some person who refuses to admit that there is any racial 

problem in American, and we may know another person who has read one book on how not to be 

racist and, from that position of expertise, is quick to label anyone an aggressors. (See Conor Frie-

dersdorf, ñAnti-racist Arguments Are Tearing People Apart,ò The Atlantic, August 20, 2020.) 

Can the Church of Jesus Christ do better? Weôre going to at least try. On three Wednesdays in Sep-

tember, we would like to gather for conversation, a chance to hear each othersô thoughts and feel-

ings and an opportunity to demonstrate respect for other perspectives. These sessions will all be at 

6:00pm, on Sept. 2, 16, and 30, and we are going to try to hold them both online and in-socially-

distanced-person in the Fellowship Hall. Those who feel safest at home and want to join online, 

send an email to Pastor Jerry at pastor@lakestreetumc.org. He will set up a Google meeting, and 

we will try to include contributions from both our virtual and physical participants. (It will be a trial run 

for our Church Conference in October.) 

But we would like people who join us to have done more than just heard the slogans and seen the 

memes. If this is an important conversation, surely it is important enough to prepare for. With this in 

mind, the Spiritual Formation Team has suggested several thought-provoking books and films that 

might give us a shared frame of reference. No one is expected to read or watch all of them, and 

there are certainly many others that could be experienced instead of these, but we hope people 

might try at least one. The list is at the bottom of the UMW page, p. 7. 

mailto:kenna@lakestreetumc.org
mailto:kenna@lakestreetumc.org
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IMPORTANT UMW 

DATES FOR  

SEPTEMBER 2020 

  
Monday, September 14

th
 at 

9am the United Methodist 

Womenôs Silent Auction be-

gins in the Fellowship Hall.  

Find complete details for the 

silent auction in this issue of 

the Circuit Rider. 

  

Thursday, October 8
th
 at 12 

noon is the final day to bid 

on items in the silent auction. 

  

Wednesdays, September 

2
nd
, 16

th
 and 30

th
 participate 

in either an on-line discussion 

or safely in person discussion 

of books and movies relating 

to Racism in communities 

around the United States.  

See more details in this issue 

of the Circuit Rider. 

  
 

  

  

UMW NEWS 

UMW Book Review for Sep-

tember 

 

Detained and Deported: Stories of Immi-

grant Families Under Fire 

By Margaret Regan 

 

This book can be found on the UMW 

Book Cart.  It is a book in the category of 

Nurture and Community from 2018.  It is 

an excellent read, along with the books 

and movies listed for the discussion on 

racism. 

Margaret Regan explores the inhumane 

effects of United Statesô immigration poli-

cies on families and individuals as the struggle to build a better life for 

their children.  These are undocumented people, who have lived suc-

cessfully in the United States for decades, who are now fighting 

against the odds to make it in America and are struggling and often 

failing, to build a life in the United States.  

An excellent readéé hear the stories of loving families torn apart be-

cause of our policies and procedure and as a way for US detention 

centers to make a profit. 

Submitted by Chris Draxler 

This monthôs birthdays 
 
9-3 Linda Peterson 
9-7 Gail Schneider 
9-11 Jane Kilde 
9-12 Julie Holzinger 
9-23 Joyce Nelson 
9/29  Geraldine Kunkel - 90 

Continued from p. 6 

Suggested reading for Conversations on Race.   

Fiction (Note that these novels are not rated PG but have coarse language 
and adult situations.) 
¶ All American Boys, by Jason Reynolds and Brendan Kiely 
¶ The Hate u Give, by Angie Thomas 
 
Nonfiction 

¶ Between the World and Me, by Ta-Nehisi Coates 
¶ White Fragility: Why Itôs So Difficult for White People to Talk about Racism, 
by Robin DiAngelo and Michael Eric Dyson 

¶ Just Mercy, by Bryan Stevenson 
¶ White Too Long: The Legacy of White Supremacy in American Christianity, 
by Robert P. Jones 

 
Film 

¶ 13th (Documentary. Netflix.) 
¶ I Am Not Your Negro. (with James Baldwin. Netflix.) 
¶ Just Mercy. (film based on the book above) 
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SILENT AUCTION MISSION FUNDRAISER BEGINS SEPT. 14
th

 

 

Many of you who have shopped at our church bazaar in the past will be happy to hear that 
many of our usual items will be up for bid at the auction, although the supply may be more 
limited.  There will be lots of beautiful cards, apple pie, jelly, Spritz cookies and some sweet 
onion salad dressing.  In addition, there are baskets of baby items, placemats, scarf & hat 
sets, 18 inch doll clothes, Bobbieôs colored glass bead framed sun-catchers, Halloween d®-
cor items and wood items including Ronôs reindeer and a barn quilt. In all there are over 
120 items to bid on.  They will be displayed as a photo on a bidding sheet that will also 
have a written description of the item and the name of the donor. 

A huge thank you to all who have donated their wonderful hand-made items for this project.  
And a huge thank you in advance to all of you whose generous bids will buy these items. 

TOGETHER we can do our best to fulfill the UMW mission pledge of $7000.00.   

 

So how will this work?  Follow the steps below: 

¶ Visit Fellowship hall at church form 9 am ï noon on Monday ï Thursday beginning 
September 14

th
 and ending October 8

th
.  WEAR A MASK and BRING A PEN to 

write with. Social distance if there are others present at the same time. 
 
¶ Make your way around Fellowship hall and when you find something you want to 
buy, write your full name, phone number, and bid on the bidding sheet. The start-
ing, minimum bid will already be made for the first bidder.  If someone has already 
bid on that item, you will need to raise the bid by at least $0.50 and place your in-
fo on the space below the previous bid. 

 
¶ If there is something you really want, bid high or return frequently to see if some-
one has outbid you.  The person with the highest bid at noon on Oct. 8

th
 will be 

contacted by phone to arrange payment and either pick-up or delivery of the item. 
 
¶ If you want to support this project, but donôt find something you wish to buy, 
please consider making a donation as several have already done.  Any donations 
should be made out to Lake St. UMW and sent to Julie Holzinger 640 Mitscher 
Ave.  Eau Claire 54701 

 

If you have questions you may call or email Julie Holzinger: phone, 715-552-8803 and 
email, holzingerj2@gmail.com. 

 

NOTE ï we screen calls so please leave a message if we donôt answer. 

 

mailto:holzingerj2@gmail.com
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Memorials and Special Gifts  
Received through August 18

th
 

 

Special Gifts 

From Ellen Niemuth in honor of 

Dottie Carpenter;  Designated 

for:  Feed My People 

From Paul and Virginia Hilbrich; 

Designated for:  Radio Ministry 

From Ron and Corinne Gjerning in 

special recognition of Chris Draxler; 

Undesignated 

Memorials 

In Memory of:  Robert Schneider 

Donors:  Gail Schneider, Dick and 

Linda Keepers; Designated for:  

Radio Ministry 

In Memory of:  August birthdays of 

Bob and Be Lamirande 

Donor:  Carol Lamirande; Designat-
ed for:  Outside Gardening 

Financial Report through July 

Either the Covid-19 crisis caught up with us in July, or else itôs 
just the normal summer slump, but after many months of glow-
ing financial reports, we do not have another one for you this 
month. Giving was several thousand dollars down for the 
month, and we had one of those months with three payroll 
weeks instead of two. The result is that we are officially about 
$4,500 in the red for 2020. But if you donôt count the growth in 
the Parsonage Fund, we are almost $12,000 in the hole. (See 
table at bottom right.) 

Now some context. First, as already noted, summer is usually 
low, and this month our expenses were considerably higher, 
with the additional pay period. We are still doing better than we 
had projected in our (fairly pessimistic) budget. None of this 
whitewashes a $12,000 deficit, but it does at least provide some 
more information on how we got here. As we look at the uncer-
tainties of the rest of the 
year, thank you for the gifts 
you are giving.  

RESOURCES FOR MINISTRY 
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The Wisconsin Conference and the Pandemic 
 

As we self-isolate in the face of Covid-19, it could be easy to 
forget that we are connected to the rest of the United Meth-
odist world, but connected we certainly are. The Wisconsin 
Conference has sponsored Webinars on important matters 
like doing online worship and applying for government emer-
gency loans. (There was also one on self-care for clergy, 
but Pastor Jerry missed that one, being on vacation. He 
feels awful about that.) In addition, Wespath (formerly the 
General Board of Pensions) has dipped into their endow-
ments and are paying a portion of every UM pastorôs pen-
sion through the end of this year, to help churches. 
 
As we come to the Fall, veteran Methodists remember that 
that is Church Conference season. Because of the pandem-
ic, most conferences will be led remotely by the district su-
perintendent. Our conference is quite early this year, be-
cause Pastor Jerry was on vacation when the online sign-up 
sheet was posted and his beloved colleagues snagged all 
the late time slots. Our Church Conference will be on Sun-
day, October 11, at 5:00pm. Our plan is to offer both 
online and in-person options for attending.  
 
In addition, the Wisconsin Annual Conference meeting, 
which was scheduled for early June but postponed, will now 
be a virtual conference with a much slimmer agenda and will 
be held on October 24, beginning at 9:00 am. Our official lay 
representatives this year are Steve Blashford and Tim At-
kins, but there may be options for United Methodist groupies 
to sign in and witness the action. Watch this space. 

Trailer for Sale 

So we bought this trailer many years ago and used it for a few 
mission trips, also many years ago. In recent years, though, 
we have only remembered that we own it when we stored 

wreaths in it and 
when we paid the 
annual insurance 
bill on it. This 
month, the Trus-
tees decided that 
enough was 
enough. Any of you 
want a trailer? As 
is? Or do you know 
anyone who does? 

Make us an offer.  

EDITORIAL POLICY 
The CIRCUIT RIDER is a monthly 
news and information publication for 
members and friends of the Lake Street 
United Methodist Church. 
 
EDITORS 
Aaron Athas-Layout Editor 
Ellen Prellwitz-Copy Editor  
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News items for the September issue 
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to be  
received no later than September 23 
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adminsec@lakestreetumc.org 
 
Joel Carr 
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Jennifer Blakeley-Mode 
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David Fehr 
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CHURCH AND CONFERENCE LIFE 


